
 

 
1   | Keir Hardie Memorial Primary School and Nursery Class (8513821) © Crown Copyright 

22 August 2023 
  
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer  
  
Keir Hardie Memorial Primary School and Nursery Class 
North Lanarkshire Council 
 

In August 2020 Education Scotland published a letter on your child’s school. The letter set 
out a number of areas for improvement, which we agreed with the school and North 
Lanarkshire Council. We published a further letter in March 2022. 
  
As requested, North Lanarkshire Council has now provided us with a report on the school’s 
progress. The progress report is available at 
https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/nl/public/KeirHardieNews/uploads/sites/27/2023/06/281332
38/HMIe-Progress-Report-Keir-Hardie-PS-NC-final-.pdf 
 
After reviewing the evidence, we can conclude that the school has made some progress 
since the original inspection and taken forward some important improvements. The school 
now needs time to evaluate these changes to ensure outcomes for children are continuing to 
improve. We will therefore ask North Lanarkshire Council to submit a further progress report 
in six months’ time.  This report will inform any decision made by Education Scotland 
regarding further engagement. This may include another inspection visit. When such a 
decision is made, we will write to you again detailing the improvements the school has made 
and outlining any further action, agreed with North Lanarkshire Council that we intend to take. 
  
 
HM Inspectors 
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